Minutes of Lepton and Kirkheaton Surgeries Patient Participation Group 
Date:

22nd February 2016
Time:

7pm

Venue:

Lepton Surgery 
Present:
David Robb, Sue Hoyle, Annette Day, Peter Clay, Gill Briggs, Dr Mani, Delia Haywood, Jacqui Yates, Marcus Beaumont, Mary McCormack, Margorie Beaumont, J Arragon, L Arragon, Jill Robson.
Apologies:
Jenny Spencer, Freda Trigg.
1. Surgery Update 
a) Staff News – A new administrator has been appointed (Judith) and an advert has been placed for a full time receptionist to work at both surgeries.  Dr Kottekat who is currently working as a GP in Leeds will join as a salaried doctor on 1st April 2016.
b) CQC Inspection – the feedback from recent inspection suggest that it was a success, however, the written report could take 3-4 months and will then be reviewed and feedback given. The report will then be available to the public and it will be put onto our website.
c) Kirkheaton defibrillator – this has now been purchased and is available from inside the Kirkheaton Surgery. So both surgeries now have access to a defibrillator.
d) A letter box has been fitted outside Kirkheaton Surgery for out of hours prescriptions

e) Health watch December and January visit – both surgeries had good report, although there are still some system problems to iron out.  
2. Rowlands Chemist Lepton 
Again we are receiving complaints about the local Lepton chemist, yet these problems do not appear to exist in other chemists in the area.  In the near future a manager is to be appointed which could improve things.  The waiting time for prescriptions seems too long at 72 hours and even then some medications are missing.  Other problems are that prescriptions cannot be found and waiting customers are ignored.  The surgery cannot be faulted as prescriptions are dealt with twice a day, many are transferred electronically with no delay.  The Chair will communicate with the area manager to make him fully aware and ask him for some feedback.
3. DNA Discussion
The Do Not Attends were 44 at Lepton and 40 at Kirkheaton last month which is lower than previously.  A discussion followed about how to reduce them.  No easy answers were forthcoming but it was pointed out that even 40 a month is only 1 per session if spread between nurses and doctors.  Some were repeat offenders. The nurses have been asked to ring patients if they haven’t turned up for their appointments as some of their appointments are 20 minutes in length and some patients live near enough to still be able to make it or the appointments can be rearranged. 
4. CCG update – Meeting 18th February 
Telephone Audit - A telephone audit will be carried out by end of April at all surgeries.  This is to monitor telephone response times at different times of the day.  Also during hours of closure that the correct message is given on the answer phone.  
Primary Care Strategy - In an effort to reduce attendances at A&E, all surgeries will have the same core standards, any special skills held by staff will be shared by practices, some examples of core standards are:- open 8-6 Monday to Friday, on line access, regularly updated website, electronic prescription service, Wi-Fi and move to a paperless system. Discussions are still taking place with GPs and looking at 2020 to be in place.
Approval to formal consultation A&E closure – The current timetable is that the 14 weeks consultation will end on 20th June 2016 this gives time for public to give their opinions at various meetings across the area.  All venues and times will be available on the CCG website. 

5. Date of Next Meeting

Monday May 16th 2016 at 7.00pm.
